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Message from the Town Manager 
 

Dear Neighbor, 
  
We are in the full swing of summer here at Town offices and that means construction season. We have many 
projects going on, and I thank you for your patience as we improve your roads, parks, and other infrastructure. 
This is our first year implementing our new pavement management plan and DPW is utilizing several types of 
street reconstruction and resurfacing in order to not only improve our roads, but also extend the life of our 
pavement. On top of our regular street work, we are also beginning the replacement of the turf at Cutting Field 
and beginning construction on the Featherland tennis courts.   
 
I’m very happy to announce that a new Combined Facilities Director has joined the team here in Sudbury. Bill 
Barletta will be taking the reins and tackling important projects, like our capital improvement plan and regular 
building maintenance.  Bill is joining us from Fitchburg State College and also has many years of experience 
at the Fitchburg Public Schools and in private construction. He will be an asset to our town and I am looking 
forward to introducing him to you all at town meetings.   
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The Annual Goodnow Library Truck Day event took place on July 11, 2018. Truck fans of all ages were 
invited to explore hard-working vehicles from the DPW, Police and Fire Department fleets; US Army and 
Middlesex Sheriff apparatus; as well as the always popular Roaming Railroad, school bus, Mobil Library 

and ice cream truck. Thank you to all the volunteers and staff who make this event a success! 
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The Board of Selectmen solicited proposals for the reuse of the Melone property. The Town received three 
bids and is currently going through the process of evaluating the proposals. This will be a public process that 
ends in a town meeting vote to allow the Board to officially dispose of the property.  I look forward to seeing 
the discussion. 
 
Enjoy the rest of your summer and see you soon! 
 
Best, 
Melissa Murphy-Rodrigues. Esq., Town Manager 
 
 
 

From the Selectmen’s Office 

June 5 
The Board of Selectmen began the meeting with 
an executive session to discuss matters 
pertaining to the Eversource transmission line 
project, Frost Farm and Broadacres Farm. They 
then held a public hearing regarding a new 
restaurant called Positano to be located in the 
space of the former No. 29 Sudbury restaurant, 
and voted to grant an alcohol serving license to 
the new establishment. The Board also approved 
the fiscal year 2017 financial statements and 
reappointment of town committee members. 
They proclaimed June 6, 2018 as CPT Tejas 
Pathak Day in acknowledgement of his safe 
return home from Afghanistan. They also 
congratulated Charles Brookby of Boy Scout 
Troop 60 for having achieved the high honor of 
Eagle Scout. 
 
June 6, 13 and 20 
The Policy Review Subcommittee met to review 
and recommend updates to the Board of 
Selectmen’s Policies & Procedures. 
 
June 19 
The Board discussed fundraising for the 
proposed Fairbank Community Center, referred 
the possible purchase of 34 Barton Drive to the 
Park & Recreation Commission for further 
review, assigned members to the Transportation 
Committee and approved updated Conflict of 
Interest designations for municipal employees 

and dissolution of three defunct committees. 
They also voted to approve Horsley-Witten to 
complete the Town’s Master Plan and Jacobs of 
Boston to provide structural engineering for the 
BFRT project. 
 
July 2 
The Town Manager Contract Renewal 
Subcommittee met to discuss negotiation of the 
Town Manager’s contract. 
 
July 10 
The Board began their meeting with an 
executive session to discuss the DPW Cell 
Tower and collective bargaining. In open 
session, they approved ballot questions 
regarding debt exclusions for the Fairbank 
Community Center design and Broad Acres 
Farm purchase for the November 6 Election, 
2018. They also discussed the Fall 2018 Town 
Meeting, potential purchase of CSX rail trail 
portions and congratulated Daniel Paul Griffith, 
Liam Karl Huston and Daniel Avishai Stutman, 
of Boy Scout Troop 63, for having achieved the 
high honor of Eagle Scout. They then returned to 
executive session to discuss litigation pertaining 
to Lincoln Lane, Kopelman and Paige and 
Broadacres Farm. 
 
July 17 
The Board held a special meeting to discuss the 
three proposals received in response to the 
Melone Disposition of Real Property RFP. 
 
 

https://sudbury.ma.us/selectmen/?p=869
https://sudbury.ma.us/boardofselectmen/?p=3863
https://sudbury.ma.us/boardofselectmen/?p=3863
https://sudbury.ma.us/pcd/?p=1806
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Fire Department 
 
Ladder Truck Construction 
This month, I would like to bring you up to date on the progress of the construction of the Town’s new 
Ladder Truck. At the May 2017 Annual Town Meeting, residents voted to purchase a new KME 103’ 
Ladder Truck. This vehicle is currently in production at the KME factory in Nesquehoning, PA. When 
constructed, each piece of fire apparatus is custom made for the town it will serve, allowing for Sudbury’s 
special operational needs to be met. 
 
 
The following images bring you through the construction of the vehicle’s Cab: 
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Frame construction is show here: 

 
Below is the completed Frame and Cab Assembly: 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We will 
continue 
to 
provide 
progress 
reports 
on this 
exciting 
project. 
 

Department Achievements 
The two newest members of the Fire Department have completed their orientation and will be attending 
the Massachusetts Fire Academy at the end of July. This ten-week course will provided additional basic 
and advance firefighter training to prepare these new employees for their careers in the fire service. 
 
Submitted by: Fire Chief Whalen 
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https://sudbury.ma.us/boardofselectmen/?p=3863


 
JUNE/JULY 2018 6 of 11 

https://sudbury.ma.us/highway/?p=161
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Roadway Resurfacing 
For Schedule & 

Updates, visit: 

https://sudbury.ma.us/dpw/?p=647 

https://sudbury.ma.us/dpw/?p=647
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Board of Health 
 
Plastic Bag & Bottle Bans  
June 30, 2018 marked the effective date of the 
bans on plastic check out bags and sale of plastic 
water bottles 1 liter or less in Sudbury. The 
bylaw bans were voted at the 2017 Annual 
Town Meeting. To promote and implement the 
bans, active Sudbury youth distributed reusable 
linen bags decoratively labeled “Sudbury 
Recycles- Go Green” to Sudbury residents at 
Sudbury Farms and Whole Foods. The bags 
were made possible through a grant from the 
Sudbury Foundation.   
 
Board of Health staff, Sustainable Sudbury 
members, LSRHS Environmental Club students, 

and active citizens were busy leading up to the 
effective date, answering questions from sports 
organizations, retailers, and the public. The 
bylaws are aimed at raising awareness of the 
environmental impact of plastics and 
contributing to the reduction of plastics in our 
waste streams throughout Sudbury.  
 
A limited amount of reusable linen bags is still 
available at the Flynn building, Senior Center, 
and Board of Health office. Stop by and grab a 
bag to do your part! 
 
Submitted by: Bill Murphy, Board of Health 
Director

 

 
 
 

  

A special thank you to the volunteers helping raise 
awareness of the Sudbury plastic bag ban and 
handing out “Sudbury Recycles” totes to Sudbury 
residents. Sean and Molly Bevan tabled at Sudbury 
Farms and Boy Scout Troop 63 members Andrew, 
Evan and Justin with Roz Nasdor were at Whole 
Foods. 
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